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Season 23/24
Committee 
President: Robin Ferdinands
Vice President: Lynda Senn
Secretary: Kevin Rose'meyer
Treasurer: Roger Harrison
Junior Manager: Andrew Siebel
Bar Manager: John Kennett
BHRDCA Delegate: Scott
Witherden
General Committee: 
Chris Edwards, Scott Jackson, 
Tom Taylor, Ivan Van Der Wert.

Other Roles
Club Coach: Damien Yze
Head of Women's Cricket:
Bec Brown
Grants Manager: David Cowell
Grounds Manager: Scott Millar
Social Secretary: James Jessup
Apparel: Glen Mackie, 
Patrick Mitchell
Social Media: Patrick Mitchell
Nets Captain: Rodney Jones

Key Dates:
Women's Cricket Training and
Come & Try Sessions
Sundays (16/7, 30/7, 12/8, 27/8)
12:30-1:30 @Topline Cricket

Seniors Preseason
Thursdays from August 3rd
6:30pm @Topline Cricket

Hope you are all staying warm and enjoying the wonderful
Ashes series between Australia and England. Two nil as I write
this!!
Plenty going on behind the scenes even though we are in the
middle of winter. Preparations are well underway for a
enjoyable and hopefully successful season 23/24. I would like
to thank everyone who attended the AGM recently. It was
great to have such a good turnout on a cold June evening. It
also marked the end of Dave Cowell's time as president. He
has made a massive contribution to this club over his time on
the committee. Thanks for all your hard work Dave in keeping
our great club alive and for leaving the role with the club in a
wonderful position. We can't overestimate how big his shoes
will be to fill.
I would also like to welcome a few new faces to the committee
for the new season. Lynda Senn as vice president brings a
great knowledge and passion for cricket. She also has terrific
knowledge of cricket administration, having been treasurer on
BHDRCA for several seasons now. She will be wonderful asset
on the committee. Lynda, along with Bec Brown (see more
about her new role later on), will also help the committee in
continuing to make the club a more welcoming environment
for women and families.
Ivan Van Der Wert, who joined our club last season along with
his son Jai, has also put his hand up to join the committee.
They both found our club to be very welcoming in their first
season and we are grateful for their contribution to Nuna.

Cricket Club

President's Report

Dave Cowell: Looking particularly stoic at the crease



WINTER ACTIVITIES

SENIOR PRESEASON

WOMENS CRICKET
TRAINING AND COME & TRY
Over the winter, we are running womens
cricket sessions at the Topline cricket
center. The sessions are open to players
of all abilities to come and have a go at
cricket. Bec Brown and Rob Ferdinands
(also a level 3 coach) will be running the
sessions on Sundays through July and
August. Feel free to come and have a go
and join the smiling faces above.

Sun July 16th - 12:30 - 1:30
Sun July 30th - 12:30 - 1:30
Sun August 12th - 12:30 - 1:30
Sun August 27th - 12:30 - 1:30

We are looking to make a better start to the
senior season this year, starting with
preseason. We are running sessions at
Topline on Thursday nights (6:30 pm) from
August 3rd.

HEAD OF WOMENS CRICKET

Nunawading Cricket Club would like to
introduce our new head of women's
cricket, Bec Brown. She comes with a
wealth of experience in women's cricket
and is a level 3 high performance coach.
Our aim is to continue the good start we
have had with women's cricket last
season into the new season ahead. 

EQUIPMENT NEEDED
We are always on the lookout for equipment
for our junior and womens programs. If you
have any unused cricket bats, helmets, pads
etc. that you would like to contribute, get in
touch with Rob Ferdinands
(robinferdinands@bigpond.com)



Junior Sub-committee
The Junior side of Nunawading CC
continues to grow, which has instigated
a change in how we run the program,
with a sub-committee being formed.
Thank you to the following people for
putting their hands up to help our
Juniors.

Junior Manager: Andrew Siebel
Treasurer: Glen Mackie
Coaching and Training Coordinator:
Rob Nurse
Junior Blasters Coordinators:
Daniel and Claire Smith
Volunteers
Clubs run best when many hands
make light work. If you feel you can
make a contribution, whether as a
coach, team manager, or in the
background please get in touch at
juniors@nunawadingcc.com.au

Child Safety
The Nunawading Cricket Club endorses
the Cricket Victoria 2022 Member
Protection Policy (MPP); and Australian
Cricket’s Commitment Statement and
Policy for Safeguarding Children and
Young People, along with the Looking
after our Kids Code of Behaviour for
Affiliated Associations Clubs & Indoor
Centres. We hereby declare that our
club will meet the expectations
outlined in the above policies.

As a club, we are committed to meet
the Victorian Government 11 Child Safe
Standards and create a welcoming,
safe and inclusive environment for all
members in Season 23/24. Tom Taylor
will continue in the role of Child Safe
Officer. If you have any questions,
don't hesitate to get in touch with Tom
on 0452 440 115

Junior Cricket
Update

Child Safety Officer
Tom Taylor



OUR SPONSORS

CP Insurance Services are our major
sponsor, and have been for some time.
We are extremely grateful for their
contribution.
CP Insurance Services specialises in
combining all of your Commercial and
Personal Insurances, into one convenient
and easy to manage account. To discuss
your insurance needs contact

CP Insurance Services are our major
sponsor, and have been for some time.
We are extremely grateful for their
contribution.
CP Insurance Services specialises in
combining all of your Commercial and
Personal Insurances, into one convenient
and easy to manage account. To discuss
your insurance needs contact

cpinsurance.com.au

Scott O'Neill: 0401 503 622

The Blackburn branch of Bendigo bank
have been great supporters of
Nunawading over the years and are a
great bank to be a part of. To discuss
your banking needs contact

bendigobank.com.au

Peter Greirson: 9894 8467

Ecolab have been supplying Nunawading
with cleaning, bathroom and, health
supplies for many years now and we
thank them for their contribution. To
discuss your needs contact

ecolab.com

Scott Witherden: 0419 821 561

Piccolino's have been supplying food to
our club over many years, including our
weekly selection night meals. They offer
a wide array of modern and traditional
Italian cuisines.

piccolinoexpress.com.au

Order on: 9803 1885

M print have been great supporters of
our club. M Print are a medium size
commercial colour printer based in
Mentone. Established in 1988, we
currently serve the corporate market,
trade and general public. We can assist
you directly with concept and design right
through to the final product. If you want
to discuss your printing needs contact 

mprint.net.au

JP Lefebure: 0438 538 012Corsec are a security company who
provide security guards and other
services. To discuss further contact

Paul Bradley: 0433 089 447


